
 

 

Safeguarding

Hot Dog Friday

Mrs McMurray, Mr Emery 
& The Jeavons Wood Team 

April
Tues 1st                FS Zoolab visit
Tues 1st                Yr 5 Swimming
Tues 1st                Yr 4 Play 09.30
Wed 2nd              Yr 4 Play 13.30 &      
                            17.30
Fri 4th                  PTA non-uniform day
Fri 4th                  Hot Dog Friday
Fri 4th                  Last day of term

Mon 7th - Mon 21st April
EASTER HOLIDAYS

Tues 22nd              INSET Day
Wed 23rd            First Day Back

May
Fri 2nd                 Crazy Hair Day

Newsletter

Diary Dates

28th March 2025

Jeavons Wood : 96.8%
National Average : 94.8%

Attendance This Week

Keep up to date with trips, non-
uniform days, school closures, PTA
events, performances etc by scanning
the QR code, or following the link to
subscribe to our school calendar. 

https://www.jeavonswood.org/pare
nt-carer-and-pupil-
information/calendar

Year 4 Production
Year 4 are busy preparing their
production of Peter Pan! This will be
performed on:
Tuesday 1st April 09:30
Wednesday 2nd April: 13:30
Wednesday 2nd April: 17:30

You can book tickets at
https://jeavonswood.schoolcloud.co.
uk/Auth/Admin

We really value the life long skill of
swimming because of the huge
physical, mental and social benefits
that come with it. Our aim is to
allow all children to be water
confident and to swim 25m using a
variety of different strokes by the end
of their time with us. We have
always swam from Years 3 to 6,
with each year group attending
lessons for half a term each. The
school funds these sessions as
swimming is part of the PE
curriculum, and we ask for
contributions towards the cost of the
coach. However we are extremely
short with these contributions across
this academic year. As a school we
cannot afford to pay for the shortfall
in this. Therefore it is very unlikely
that we will be able to offer
swimming in the same way going
forward from next year. 

If you are yet to make your
contribution towards the cost of
travel from when your child had
lessons this year, we kindly ask that
you do so as soon as possible.

Swimming

On Wednesday we competed in the
South Cambs Tag Rugby Tournament
at Shelford Rugby Club. It was a
fantastic afternoon and we were so
proud of how well the children did.
After 3 wins, 1 draw and one loss
we got through to the 3rd/4th place
play-off match against The Meadow.
It was an incredibly close game,
with The Meadow winning 7-6. A
huge well done to all that took part.

Hot Dog Fridays will be on the last
day of term April 4th and not on
March 28th as originally planned.

The recent Netflix drama
‘Adolescence’ has highlighted the
troubling rise of incel (involuntary
celibate) communities and their
influence on young people. Please
see the attachment on Incel Culture
and check out  the website
www.youcantknoweverything,com 

Last week, 8 children from our
school Eco Council had the
opportunity to attend a CB23
Climate Change network meeting.
We discussed strategies for how we
can improve sustainability
throughout our schools and left with
lots of great ideas to implement!

Climate Change Network

https://www.jeavonswood.org/parent-carer-and-pupil-information/calendar
https://www.jeavonswood.org/parent-carer-and-pupil-information/calendar
https://www.jeavonswood.org/parent-carer-and-pupil-information/calendar


 

Newsletter Reminders

Contact details - please make sure
the  contact details we have on
record for you are correct. Please
email the School Office or update
them on the ScholarPack app.

If you want to add or remove
anyone from you child’s pick up list
please let us know. 

Contact Details

Packed Lunch Waste
As a reminder, we ask all children
who have packed lunch to take
their rubbish/left over lunch home
with them. This will enable you to
monitor what your child/children
have eaten on a daily basis. It will
also avoid our food waste being
mixed with plastic/wrappers etc. 

New waste legislation comes into
force at the end of March which
means we will need to be as
compliant as possible with this and
only food waste from our School
Kitchen is permitted to be in the
food waste bins. 

Thank you for your support and co-
operation.
 

The PTA are excited to announce the
date of this year’s Summer Fete - Friday
27th June 2025, 3.15pm - 5.30pm.
Our school community is wonderful at
helping us make the Fete such a
successful event and we thank you in
advance for your support!
Read more information about Key
Dates, volunteer opportunities and
what to expect on the lead up to our
biggest fundraiser of the year:
https://bit.ly/JWfete2025. 

Summer Fete

Cambourne Library will be
temporarily closed for refurbishment
from Monday 24th March for
approximately 3 months. 

From Monday 31st March we will
have additional hours at Comberton
and Papworth Libraries, plus a
mobile library will be at the Hub car
park in Cambourne on Saturdays
26th April, 24th May and 28th June
from 10am-4pm. 

Cambourne Library
Temporary Closure

Last week we received an email from
Darwin Manor on Jeavons Lane
asking us to remind parents about
considerate parking. This week we
have had residents  from Jeavons
Lane and the surrounding roads
informing us that parents of Jeavons
Wood pupils have been abusive to
them, as well as parking
inconsiderately. This is completely
unacceptable behaviour and we
want to remind you again to be
considerate of where you park and
how you treat other people.

The entrance to Darwin Manor is
frequently used for medical access,
and Jeavons Lane is too narrow for
parking on both sides of the road.
We must always make sure there is
enough space for emergency vehicles
to get through. 

Please use alternative parking at The
Hub, Church Car Park or Cricket
Pavilion and allow enough time in
the mornings to park considerately
and safely. Thank you.

Considerate Parking

Just a reminder that the CAM
Academy Trust does not permit
children to have any Personal
Mobile Devices in school. This
includes mobile phones, smart
watches, tablets, iPods, MP3
players, and games consoles.

Devices

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fbit.ly%2fJWfete2025&c=E,1,vQxzQeZnDma69zE86eufAVqBu9JVVwH-Hw5onV4lQELLANhX7XRD_KUHGr4mqU3_3PTF8L2ihdDgwkurQ3EO2ZDgrYzThSSX4piumkJofkkt&typo=1

